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Building Code Reference(s): 9.10.9.9.(6); 9.32.3.2.(5) 

Question: 

Can fire dampers be omitted in ducts penetrating the fire separations in a house with a 
secondary suite? 

 

 
Interpretation: 
 
Yes (with conditions). 
 
Sentence 9.32.3.2.(5) requires that ducts penetrating fire separations shall be equipped with 
fire dampers in conformance with Article 3.1.8.10. except as provided in Sentence 
9.10.9.6.(14),   
 
9.10.9.6.(14) was in the 2018 BCBC but was relocated to 9.10.9.9.(6) in the 2024 BCBC.  
Sentence 9.32.3.2.(5) should have referenced 9.10.9.9.(6) as the exception rather than 
Sentence 9.10.9.6.(14). 
 
As per Sentence 9.10.9.9.(6), “in a house with a secondary suite including their common 
spaces, ducts penetrating fire separations need not be equipped with fire dampers in 
conformance with Article 3.1.8.10. provided they are noncombustible with all openings in the 
duct system serving only one fire compartment”. 
 
Building and Safety Standards Branch has been informed of this error and the revision is 
forthcoming. 


